S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 30th June 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr D Gerrard, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr & Mrs Watts.

Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough and Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 16 June 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Clapham, with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: Mr Evans welcomed Mr and Mrs Watts to the meeting. It was explained that they were present as they were interested in the application for Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/00884/F

Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton.
Construction of house and garage with a new access for existing dwelling.
All members confirmed that they had seen a copy of the plans for 4 Sandy Lane. In addition an email outlining Mr Watts’s concerns had been circulated and read by all members.
Mr Watts explained that he moved into the neighbouring property 2b Sandy Lane in January 2013. Whilst he acknowledged that some type of development may take place within the grounds of 4 Sandy Lane, he never imagined it would be to such a large scale.

Mr Watts explained that one of the main reasons for moving to the newly built property at 2b Sandy Lane was due to the private gardens. Mr Watts informed members that his daughter has special needs and the private gardens are essential for her wellbeing. 

Mr Watts spoke regarding the design of the proposed house at 4 Sandy Lane; he said that his primary concern was lack of privacy and that his home and gardens would be overlooked. Comment was made that the three story dwelling is taller than his property and appeared to be squeezed into the plot.

Mr Watts noted that the application made no reference to bats on the site.

Members stated that bats are common in the area and are regularly seen.

Members recommended that Mr and Mrs Watts should contact Borough Councilor Nockolds as it may be possible for the application to be put before the Development Control Board. It was said that this would ensure that a committee looks at the application rather than the decision being made by officers within the Planning Department.

Mrs Cornwell added that Mr and Mrs Watts may also be able to make representation at the Development Control Board meeting when the application is discussed. It was said that they would be allowed three minutes to speak. 

After further discussion, it was agreed that the Parish Council would object to the Application for the following reasons:
· The proposed scale (size, width, depth) of the property is overdevelopment of the plot.

· The proposed property is larger than existing dwellings on a tight plot.

· The proposed property will cause over shadowing and loss of light to the neighbouring property.

· The proposed 3 storey’s are contrary to South Wootton Village Design Statement.

· The proposed dwelling, by virtue of its scale will cause overlooking and loss of privacy, detrimental to the amenity of the neighbouring property at 2B Sandy Lane.

· The Parish Council recommends a Bat survey is carried out, as a significant number are evident in the area.

14/00849/F

Mount View, 43 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton.

Extension to the rear of the property to extend the kitchen
Decision – Support the Application

14/00862/F

27 The Birches, South Wootton.

Construction of an extension in the position of the existing sun room.

Decision – Support the Application

14/00896/F

4 Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton.

Proposed rear and side extension to dwelling.

Decision – Support the Application
14/00910/F

12 Pretoria Grove, South Wootton

Two storey extension and garden store.

Decision – Support the Application, as the garages are being removed, the Parish Council would like to ensure that adequate off road parking is provided to accommodate the household parking requirements.

14/00054/TPO 
Cordon Lodge, 4 Church Lane, South Wootton.

Removal of Diseased Lime Tree
Decision – Support the Application
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

No: 14/00609/F – 15 Briar Close, South Wootton.

Retention and Completion of Single Storey Extensions
No: 14/00661/F – Farmend, 89 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Extension and Alterations to Dwelling

No: 14/00665/F – 142 Grimston Road, South Wootton.

Extension and Alterations to Dwelling

No: 14/00682/F – 7 Oxborough Drive, South Wootton.

Extension to Dwelling

No: 14/00696/F – Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton.

Retention of Porch Extension to Dwelling

No: 14/00699/F - 15 Briar Close, South Wootton.

Detached Garage with Storage Above

6.  To discuss Highways issues: None
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 14th July 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

14th July 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

